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TO:  The Honorable Guy Guzzone, Chair 
  Members, Senate Budget and Taxation Committee 
  The Honorable Arthur Ellis 
 
FROM:  Nora Hoban, Chief Executive Officer 
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DATE:  January 27, 2021 
 
RE:  SUPPORT CONCEPT – Senate Bill 94 – Public Health – Local Health District Boards 
 
 

The Mid-Atlantic Association of Community Health Centers (MACHC) is the federally designated 
Primary Care Association for Delaware and Maryland Community Health Centers.  As the backbone of the 
primary care safety net, Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs) are united by a shared mission to 
ensure access to high-quality health care to all individuals, regardless of ability to pay.  FQHCs are non-
profit organizations providing comprehensive primary care to the medically underserved and uninsured.  
MACHC supports its members in the delivery of accessible, affordable, cost effective, and quality primary 
health care to those most in need.  To this end, MACHC supports the concept of Senate Bill 172.  
 

Health disparities by their very nature are reflective of the deficiencies in access, delivery system 
responsiveness, and health outcomes specific to a given community.  To appropriately address and 
eliminate those disparities, it is essential that the solution be community specific and incorporate the 
collective involvement of community stakeholders – local health officials, community advocacy interests, 
and health care providers.  Senate Bill 94 establishes a Local Health District Board that operates within the 
local health planning agency and is charged with evaluating health disparities in the county and 
administering a grant program that provides funding to local nonprofits and the local health planning agency 
to be used to decrease health disparities in their jurisdiction.   
 

FQHCs are a critical component of the safety-net provided to Marylanders and are excited about 
the potential opportunity to play a critical role in advancing the objectives of this legislation.  FQHC’s 
federal designation requires them to be located in medically underserved areas, the very areas where 
Maryland’s health disparities are most significant.  Maryland’s FQHCs provide services to more than 
340,000 Marylanders annually at 129 locations throughout the State.  They serve 1 in 18 Maryland residents 
providing more than 1.5 million visits annually.  Furthermore, FQHC’s federal designation requires them 
to provide health care services to all residents regardless of a patients’ ability to pay, including Maryland’s 
immigrant population.  
 

Reducing health disparities is a priority for MACHC and its members.  Senate Bill 94 provides an 
opportunity to address disparities in communities across the State.  MACHC looks forward to working with 
all affected stakeholders to create a framework for comprehensively improving health outcomes and 
reducing health disparities.  To share more about community health centers, please see below and more 
information can be found at www.machc.com.  
 

 

http://www.machc.com/
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